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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

The newsletter is full this week of some of the wonderful work the Year 7children have been completing in Art. We also have 
reports on the Surrey Skills Festival attended by some of our Year 10 children and a guest speaker who visited our Year 11 
RE and Sociology classes.  
 

Enjoy the weekend. 

 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Tuesday 22nd October  
 

Wednesday 23rd October 

 

GCSE Music Trip to the Royal College of Music 
 

Boys’ Dance Workshop 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

Sofia C for outstanding contribution every week in form time. Evelyn H for reaching 100 
achievement points, well done. Myles B for outstanding attitude to everything all the 
time, well done Myles. Emmanuel S for outstanding effort in all of his lessons. Eve N for 
being a good leader and taking on added responsibility. Noah B for showing kindness 
to peers in Drama. Loxy M for being the first in 7JMN to get over 100 achievement 
points and for resilience in Maths last week. Finlay K for making it onto the Surrey 
County Cross Country Training and having 101 achievement points. Leo A for always 
being polite and upholding the Reigate School Values. Lauren L for excellent motivation 
and consistently displaying the Reigate School Values. Isaac A for being a strong leader 
and captaining the school football team. Freddie T for helping the boys football team win 
7-0 and scoring a couple of goals. Chloe M for being the first to reach 100 achievement 
points in 7JCR and Yusuf H for improvement in work ethic and enthusiasm for school. 
Arabella N for improved punctuality and organisation. Luca K for displaying high levels of resilience. 
 

YEAR 8 
 

Lola-Marie F for her positive attitude towards completing her Maths test and Maths homework. 
George T for his consistent effort this half term, Aston O for showing resilience. Ada H for the highest amount of achievement 
points so far this year. Zak W for continuing his excellent start to Year 8. Freya B for a fabulous start to the year. Freya is 
working hard in her lessons and has amassed many achievement points. Zac P for always joining in form conversations and 
being a really friendly member of the form. Elizabeth M for having the most achievements points so far this term. Very well 
done. 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Ruby K for another excellent week and being awarded the most achievement points in her form, with particularly good work 
in English and Sociology. 
 

YEAR 11 
 

Well done to Milo M and Omar I for their hard work in English lessons. Carla T for her hard work and commitment to History. 
Ralph B for his efforts in French. Tyler G for showing the Reigate School Value of Respect. Lilia D for her still life painting in 
Art. Well done and thank you to the Year 11 Student Leadership Team Ben, Anya, Joseph, Carla, Lara and Bella 
for presenting in assemblies this week. 
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CELEBRATION BREAKFAST 
 

7APS were treated to a lovely breakfast of croissants, biscuits and 
fruit. They have achieved over 2000 points as a form already. All the 
children in the form have achieved over 140 points at least each! 
Mrs Pais (Tutor) and Mr Cox (Head of Population) are super proud 
of them.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
I am incredibly proud of 7GPE! Since the start of the 
academic year in September, every member of the form 
has shown outstanding effort and dedication. Together, 
they have earned over 2,000 achievement points - a 
fantastic accomplishment. Well done, 7GPE!  
Keep up the great work! 
 
Mrs Peckham 
 

 

 

CCF 
 

This week saw the first Military Swim Test for the majority of our cadets, a soggy affair where they have to jump in the pool 
in uniform (or PE kit), tread water for 2 minutes, swim 2 lengths then haul themselves out unaided. It sounds easy but the 
extra weight of their wet clothes makes for a tiring afternoon! Even the less confident swimmers had a really good go, and 
everyone should be proud of themselves for rising to the challenge. Another great achievement for our cadets! 
 
APO Parsons 

 



SOCIOLOGY  

 
This week Year 11 RE and Sociology 
classes were visited by Mr Phillips, who was 
a prison officer for 44 years. He spoke to the 
children about his experiences and 
discussed the ethics and effectiveness of 
prisons. The Year 11s were all fantastic, they 
showed incredible respect to Mr Phillips and 
reflected our School Value of curiosity by 
asking deep, insightful questions which 
sparked some brilliant discussions in class. 
Thank you so much to Mr Phillips for giving 
up his time, and I would also like to thank all 
of our Year 11s for being so wonderful,   
Mr Phillips was really impressed by the 
attitude of our children and wanted to pass 
on his appreciation. 
 
Mr Marsh 

 

 

CAREERS  

 
The Surrey Skills Festival took place on Tuesday at Surrey Sports Park in Guildford and a small group of Year 10 children 
were able to attend. This is a great event where children can interact with Further Education Colleges to see what courses 
they offer, speak to employers and apprenticeship providers. Our children were able to try many things, including handling 
animals, programming robots, analysing a crime scene, music production plus much more. I hope this event inspired them 
to really think about their next steps after leaving Reigate School and gave them an idea of all the amazing opportunities 
and courses which are available. 
 
Mrs Grew 
 
Careers Administrator 
 
 

 
 



 

 

ARTIST OF THE WEEK 
 
 

Well done Eliza, you have shown a real commitment to Art Club 
this half term. We are looking forward to seeing your 'inktober' 
collection.  
 
 

YEAR 7 ART 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 

YEAR 7 ART (CONT.) 
 

 
 

 



 

REIGATE SCHOOL SUMMER SHOW 
 

 
 

 



HOUSE POINTS  

 
 

Attenborough 23494 3rd 

Curie 23976 1st 

Parks 23078 4th 

Turing 23498 2nd 

 

PE FIXTURES 

 



PE NOTICES  

 
Are you a keen runner?  Can you easily run 3km?  District Cross Country competitions are coming up in November and we 
need keen and talented runners to help build our team.  See the PE teachers to register your interest! 
 
 
No indoor PE clubs after half term  
 
We have been delighted by the number of children attending table tennis, badminton, indoor cricket and basketball 
clubs.  Please remember that after half term the gyms will be set up for the Year 11 mock exams so there will be no indoor 
PE clubs for two weeks.  We look forward to seeing you all back in the week beginning 18th November.  

    
 

 

YEAR 10 NETBALL  

 
 
On Wednesday 9th October Reigate School travelled away to The 
Beacon School for our first league fixture of the season.  Half of 
our team - Lina, Lucy, Lola and Sienna - were new members who 
have been training with us since the start of the school year.  They 
fitted in brilliantly.  The other half were our experienced members 
- Holly, Aizah, Lavender, Freya and our captain Abi.   
 
We started the game quite nervous and took a bit of time to get 
into the game.  As we started the 2nd quarter, we found our feet 
and were able to get the ball down to our brilliant shooters, Freya 
and Lucy, who barely missed. We made the most of all the 
chances we got and converted them into goals which meant that 
we won the second quarter! 
 
A tactical change in our defence allowed Aizah to put more 
pressure on their GA who we had been struggling to contain.  This 
helped us to draw the third quarter.   
 
Their star player found her form in the final quarter, and we weren't 
able to get the ball to our shooters.  This allowed them to run away 
with the game and sadly for us, finish with the win.  Thankfully 
Lola's spatial awareness was superb, getting free and picking out 

our free players with pinpoint accuracy.  This minimised the ball staying in our defensive third.  
 
The whole game was played in the true spirit of the game with great sportsmanship throughout.   
 
Player of the match (voted by Beacon) - Abi. Players player (voted by us) - Freya. 
 
If you are keen to join our squad but can't make all sessions, please see Mrs Jones to discuss. 

 
 

 



YEAR 7 FOOTBALL  
 

 

Reigate School hosted Raynes Park High School on 
Monday 14th October in a thrilling showdown, for the first 
round of the Surrey Cup. Both teams came to the game 
with little understanding of their respective team, as they 
are still getting to know each other, but had something to 
prove, and they didn’t disappoint. This was Reigate 
School’s second game of the season, after a 5-1 win 
against St.Bede’s in the opening game of the league 
season.  
 

The first 5-10 minutes of the game were very cagey, but 
Reigate dominated. The back line looked solid, and the 
midfield and attack were trying to find their calm to get the 
ball into the back of the opposition net. Eddy pulled off an 
incredible save up close, ensuring we didn’t go behind. Fin 
attempted a bicycle kick, which just drifted wide – it would 
have been the goal of the season! After some more 
minutes passed, Reigate won a free kick, Henry took the 
shot, he crossed it into the box and Logan was there to slot 

it away. 1-0! From this point forward, Reigate were on fire. Henry, this time from the corner flag, played it into to Fin, who 
calmly headed it into the bottom left corner. 2-0! Freddie then found himself through on goal, but unselfishly assisted Henry 
who had an open net to make it 3-0! Then a free kick from captain Isaac assisted Fin to make it 4-0! These three quick goals 
ensured Reigate entered half time more comfortably than if it were only 1-0. But we knew work was still needed to ensure 
progression into the next round of the cup.  
 

At halftime, substitutions were made, and positive team talks from the coaches ensured the boys kept the right mentality 
and didn’t take their lead for granted. A second half of constant work from everyone, Zac and Joel ensuring both wings were 
defended, both Fins bossing the middle, and a lethal attack led to more goals. Freddie scored 2 quick well taken goals, both 
into bottom left corner to make it 6-0 to Reigate. Then later a handball from a Raynes Park defender inside their box meant 
it was a penalty to Reigate! Josh wanted to get on the scoresheet, so stood up to take it, and he scored into the top left 
corner to make it 7-0 to Reigate.  
 

The game ended and Reigate came out victorious with a 7-0 victory over Raynes Park. The boys celebrated and were very 
happy with their achievement. This means Reigate are now 2 wins from 2 games – a very impressive start. All credit goes 
to the boys who show a lot of teamwork and fight during the games. Massive congratulations to some of the boys on their 
debut today. Thank you to all the other Year 7s who turn up every week to training on Wednesday, this team needs 
competition to be able to do well and keep standards high, which is what Reigate School is all about.  
 

Player of the Match: Fin - for his non-stop effort in midfield working back and forth.  
 

 

 

YEAR 8 FOOTBALL 

 
The opening round of the U13 Surrey Cup saw 
Reigate School face off against Richard 
Challoner School in a tightly contested match 
on Thursday 17th October. Reigate dominated 
possession in the first half, with Oliver S making 
an early impact by hitting the crossbar within 
the first five minutes. Despite their control, 
Reigate missed a crucial opportunity to take the 
lead, failing to convert a penalty after 11 
minutes. They continued to apply pressure, and 
after 20 minutes, a header from a free kick 
narrowly missed the target, going just over the bar. Richard Challoner posed a threat just before halftime, hitting the crossbar 
with a header, leaving the scoreline 0-0 at the break. 
 

The second half saw more action, with Ayman making an important save 11 minutes in to keep the score level. However, 
just one minute later, Richard Challoner broke the deadlock, scoring a header from a corner. Challoner's pressure continued, 
but Reigate remained resilient, and in the 26th minute, Joe equalized with a header, sending the game into a penalty shootout. 
 

In the end, Reigate was unfortunate, losing 3-2 on penalties, despite their strong performance throughout the match. It was 
a hard-fought contest, but Richard Challoner progressed to the next round. 
 

Thank you to Charlie, Alfie and Jacob in Year 11 for officiating. 
Player of the Match: Ayman 
 

Squad: Ayman, Josh R, Edward, Daniel, Oliver U, Oliver S, Ronnie, Euan, Josh C, Joe, Sid, George, Hunter. 
 
 



CAREERS 

 
 
 
 
 
 



CAREERS 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



GREENSAND MULTI ACADEMY TRUST VACANCIES  

 

 
 
 

 



NOTICES 

 

 

 
During October and November Surrey County Council are offering online family learning courses and workshops free for 
parents and carers. The topics covered are; 
 

• Building Your Child's Resilience Workshop 

• Building Your Teenager's Resilience Workshop 

• Help Your Child Manage Anxiety Workshop 

• Developing Your Child's Self-Esteem Workshop 

• Supporting Your Teenager 

• First Steps to Understanding My Neurodivergent Child (ADHD, Autism and other) 

• Who's in Charge? First steps to understanding Child to Parent Violence 

• Help Your Teen Manage Anxiety 

• Learn, Play & Thrive - The Toddler Years 

• Understanding Your Child's Behaviour 

• Help Your Child Manage Anxiety Workshop 

• Helping Your Child to Develop Positive Bedtime Routines Workshop 

• Explore Behaviour Strategies 

• First Steps to Understanding Emotionally Based School Non-Attendance 

• Building Your Child's Resilience Workshop 

• First Steps to Understanding My Neurodivergent Child (ADHD, Autism and other) 

• Developing Your Child's Self-Esteem Workshop 

• Building Your Teenager's Resilience Workshop 

• Helping Your Child to Develop Positive Friendships Workshop 

For more information and to book onto the courses, please visit - Family Learning- Surrey County Council 
(surreycc.gov.uk) 

 
 

NOTICES 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/search?category=FAMLRN&subCategory=WIDERFAMPA&started=1
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/search?category=FAMLRN&subCategory=WIDERFAMPA&started=1
https://www.ymcaeastsurrey.org.uk/children/emotional-wellbeing-mental-health/parent-workshops/

